
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

NEWSLETTER NO. 12           26 JULY 2017            TERM 3 WEEK 2 
 

FROM THE EXECUTIVE TEAM 
 

Dear Mount Rogers families, 
 

Welcome back to Term 3.  It is wonderful to see all our students back, happy, healthy and 
eager to get smarter.  I trust everyone had a restful break, enjoyed some down time and 
kept warm. 
 

During the middle weekend of the holidays a team of our teachers headed to Hobart for 
the Australian Literacy Educators Association annual conference.  It was fabulous!  We 
heard international, national and local speakers give lectures, workshops and research 
papers on a wide range of literacy based topics.  Huge congratulations to our own teachers, 
Liz Marman and Casey Langler, who presented a 1 hour workshop at the conference.  
Entitled Linking Literacy and Investigative Play-Based Learning, their workshop explained 
how at Mount Rogers we set up highly authentic and intentional ways to teach literacy 
knowledge and skills through Investigations.  There were over fifty delegates at the 
workshop and as a result we have already had four local and interstate schools wishing to 
come and visit Mount Rogers.  Isn’t that fantastic!  One of the many other conference 
highlights for me came from Cris Tovani, Adjunct Professor from the University of Colorado 
and International Literacy consultant, who reminded us that questions drive our learning 
and that one way to empower our learners at Mount Rogers is to let our students questions 
matter more than ours.  
 

As many of you will now be aware we have a new electronic sign in and sign out system at 
the front office.  This is really just an upgrade from the paper system and to help us 
streamline how we manage and track comings and goings during the day.  You will now see 
a laptop at the front office counter which has loaded on it an easy to navigate program to 
sign your child or yourself in and out of the school – you just need to follow the prompts. 
Please remember that all visitors to the school are mandated to sign in and out for safety 
and security reasons. 
 

Anyone who has had a child absent in the past week and did not let the school know by 
9:15am, either by phone, note, email or the Skoolbag App should have received a text 
message to alert them to their child’s unexplained absence.  This process is being used 
across many Canberra schools in order to streamline how we track absences and ensure 
student safety.  If you do receive a text message please contact the school as soon as 
possible.  I ask you to support us with this new process, and in particular our wonderful 
front office staff during the initial implementation. 
 

A huge thanks to Stacey and all the parent volunteers who helped out at the P&C Bunnings 
BBQ on Sunday.  Through their efforts turning hundreds of sausages $1548 was raised for 
our school.  We are incredibly grateful to all who gave up their own time on Sunday to 
make this happen.  Just a reminder that the next P&C meeting will be held on  
Monday, 7 August at 7:30pm.  Prior to this meeting from 6:30-7:30pm, we will be running a 
parent session regarding student wellbeing and student management at Mount Rogers.  
We will unpack what KidsMatter and IMatter are all about; as well as explain what we do if 
there is an issue around bullying or violence.  A representative from our Directorate’s 
Student Engagement team will be at this session. 
 

In finishing, another thing the literacy conference in Hobart confirmed for me is that: 

 great teachers always come to school ready to teach but mindful of the fact that not all 
students come to class ready to learn 

 great teachers are in it for the kids 

 great teachers always have great relationships with kids 

 great teachers understand there is more to teaching than just delivering instruction 
 

Thanks to all our great teachers at Mount Rogers and here’s to a great term full of learning. 
 
 
 
 

Felicity Levett 
Deputy Principal 
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IMPORTANT 
Mount Rogers Primary is an 

ANAPHYLACTIC FRIENDLY SCHOOL 
 

Please do not bring into our school: 
 

NUTS and nut products (please be aware that 
Nutella spread and many muesli/health bars 
contain nuts) 
FISH (including prawns and tuna) 
SESAME (including hummus, snack bars, vege 
chips, tahini, as a bread topping etc) 

 
 

REMINDERS 
ENROL ONLINE NOW AT MOUNT ROGERS  

http://www.education.act.gov.au/school_edu
cation/enrolling_in_an_act_public_school 

 

27 July 
MCSS Dance Program 9:15am (selected 
Yr 5/6 students) 

27 July 
Rostrum Semi-Final 6:30pm at Rosary 
Primary School 

28 July National/School Tree Day 

28 & 31 July 
Yr 5/6 Incursion - Human Rights 
Commission 

31 July 100 Days at School Kinder Celebration 

31 July School Board Meeting 7:45am 

1 Aug 
Melba Tennis Yr 3/4 (Ecuador & part 
Peru) 1:30pm 

3 Aug Yr 1/2 Incursion – Oz Opera 

3 Aug 
NAIDOC Day Celebration at MCSS for 
Indigenous students 9-10am 

4 Aug Kenny Koala Kinder visit 12pm 

4 Aug 

Assembly 2pm – All Welcome 
Hosts: Yr 1/2 (Wombats, Emus & Sugar 
Gliders) 

 

NOTES HOME 
DATE 
SENT TOPIC RETURN 

19 July 
100 Days at School 
Celebration - Kinder 

 

19 July 
Incursion – Oz Opera Yr 
1/2 

1 Aug 

 

TERM DATES 

Term 3 17 July – 22 September 

Term 4 9 October – 15 December 
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INTRODUCING STAFF MEMBERS 
 

Hello everyone, I’m Kiah 
Ducie and I am one of the 
Kindergarten teachers here at 
Mount Rogers Primary.  I 
grew up in Sydney and have 
had the privilege of living in 
many different cities, 
including London.  At the 
beginning of this year I 
moved to Canberra and have 
loved exploring the many different attractions and 
museums on the weekends.  I enjoy spending time 
with my family, travelling and being outdoors. 
 

This year I am lucky enough to be teaching the 
wonderful Kindergarten Rainbow Fish.  In our 
classroom we love Investigations!  This play-based 
style teaching and learning is highly engaging and is 
one of the many reasons why I love teaching at 
Mount Rogers. 
 

Some of my personal beliefs and philosophies are to: 
Á Create an environment within my classroom 

where all of my students feel safe and happy to 
be themselves. 

Á Create a connection with each of my students 
and get to know all of their unique qualities. 

Á Provide authentic learning experiences which 
meet the learning needs of all my students. 

Á Design tasks to challenge my students and get 
them thinking outside the box. 

Á Build my students confidence and get them 
excited about learning. 

Á Help develop my student’s social skills and give 
them a memorable first year of school. 

I really enjoy being a part of the Mount Rogers 
community and look forward to getting to know 
everyone. 
 

 

GREEN SPACE NEWS 
 

This week our school will be completing various 
activities in the Green Space to recognise the 
importance of National Tree Day (Sunday, 30 July). 
 

Tree Day is an opportunity to do something positive 
for our local environment and community and for our 
students to connect with nature.  Activities include 
painting, planting, 
maintaining our school 
grounds and sharing 
stories that highlight 
the importance of our 
trees. 
 

We would like to thank and acknowledge Toyota, for 
their kind donation of tree guards and gloves. 
 

Vanessa Stephens (Sustainability) 
 

 

MOUNT ROGERS P&C CANTEEN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 Calendar is out now! 
 

The Healthy Hut Café 
On Tuesdays, order and have your lunch at the Healthy 
Hut Café in the hall. 
 

Rosters 
Our Term 3 roster is now available – please pop in to 
secure your spot.  Remember we would love each family 
to volunteer once a term. 
 

Steph – Acting Canteen Manager 
 

 

For donations or enquiries please contact Steph via the 
front office. 
 

Uniform donations can be dropped off 
at the front office. 
 
 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 

 
 

OPEN Mon |  Tues |  Thurs |  Fri 
Ph 6258 1552 

www.flexischools.com.au 



 

 

Next time you are … 
 

▪ Visiting our school 
▪ Volunteering 
▪ Late to school 
▪ Leaving early for an appointment 
 

Please sign in/out on the laptop at the front office! 
We are here to help – just ask J 

 

 

 
 

Starting this term, families will be 
notified by a phone text message each 
morning if a student has an 
unexplained absence for that day. 
 

Please notify the school for every absence as early as 
possible- 

▪ Phone 6205 8066 - leave a message if not answered 
▪ Skoolbag App 
▪ Email info@mtrogers@act.edu.au 
▪ Note to your teacher (if known in advance) 

 

 

CAN THE SCHOOL CONTACT YOU 
PROMPTLY IN AN EMERGENCY? 

This information is IMPORTANT.  Without up to date 
information we are unable to contact parents/carers 
promptly concerning your child at school. 

Come in and fill out a form at the front office or send in a 
note with your child. 

Please note: If you have moved house you are required by 
the ACT Education Directorate to provide proof of 
residency for the new address (eg utilities account or 
similar.) 
 

Have you changed your address 
or phone number recently? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

TUNING INTO KIDS 
A six session parenting program for parents of 
children aged 3 - 8yrs. 
 

Would you like to learn how to: 
 communicate better with your child 
 understand your child’s emotions 
 support your child to calm down when upset or 

angry 
 support your child to deal with problems and 

worries better 
 Build your child’s resilience 

 

Where: 
West Belconnen Child & Family 
Centre - 6 Luke Street Holt 
 

When: 
Tuesday 1:00pm – 2:30pm 
Starting Week 3,  1 Aug – 5 Sept. 
 
To register, contact the Intake 
worker: 
Drop in to West Belconnen Child 
and Family Centre or call on 
62052904 
 
On-site childcare will be available. 
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Reminders  
DUE DATES FOR EXCURSION NOTES WITH PAYMENTS 

YEAR TOPIC 
RETURN 

BY 
PAYMENT 

K-6 
2017 Curriculum 
Resource Requirements 

It’s never 
too late! $60 per child 

PRE 
Preschool Voluntary 
Contributions 

 $200 per child 

K-6 
Primary Voluntary 
Contributions 

 

$100 per child 

or $150 for 

2+ children in 
family 

5 Yr 5 Band Fees  NOW 

1st Instalment 
$115 - overdue 

 

 

2nd Instalment 
$115 by 28 July 

6 Yr 6 Band Fees NOW 

1st Instalment 
$115 - overdue 

 

 

2nd Instalment 
$115 by 28 July 

Selected 
students 

Magellan Program 
MCSS 

ASAP $50 per semester 

1/2 Opera Australia – El Kid Tues 1 Aug $8 

Excursion notes and payments received after 
the due date will not be accepted. 

 

 MON TUE WED THURS FRI 

B1 
ShowKidz 

Choir 

STEM 

Gardening 
 

 
 

B2 Bike Club 

Healthy 
Hut Café 

Bike Club 

Ukulele 

Board 
Games 

ShowKidz 

Choir 

Green 
Team 

 

These clubs are on offer to students this term 
during Break 1 (11:00 – 11:40am) and Break 2 (1:10 – 1:45pm). 

 

No bookings required – however, attendance expectations and age 
suitability may determine participation for some clubs. 

 

Come along and join in the fun! 
 

 

Allergy Awareness  
ANAPHYLAXIS  

 

Anaphylaxis is a potentially life-threatening type of 
allergic reaction commonly caused by food allergies or 
insect bites/stings. 
 

We have students with NUT, SESAME and FISH 
allergies in this school.  At Mount Rogers Primary 
School we do not provide, nor wish children to bring to 
school any:- 
 

SESAME (eg hummus, health bars, vege chips, tahini 
 bread toppings etc) 
FISH including tuna, prawns etc 
NUTS all nuts and nut based products 
 (eg peanut butter, health bars, 
 dried fruit mixes, snack packs, some biscuit 
 varieties, some chocolates, pesto etc) 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

http://acttogether.org.au/

